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BRENTWOOD RUGBY FOOTBALL CLUB Ltd

Founded 1935

Affiliated to R.F.U., E.R.F.U., L.S.R.F.U.R., M.C.R.F.U., and E.C.R.U.

Community Amateur Sports Club
26th September 2014

Dear BRFC Member,

As you will know, we are progressing a planning application with Brentwood Council to provide fit for purpose changing and clubhouse facilities for our club at King George’s Playing Fields. Information on the application is included in the new handbook and the plans are displayed in the clubhouse.

Further information on our application is shown on the Brentwood Council’s website: see http://publicaccess.brentwood.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=consulteeComments&keyVal=N83AQ2DJ03100
At this time, we are awaiting a formal response from the Council’s Planning Officer to our latest scheme. Our proposed scheme has been relocated to the current clubhouse site and the design has been modified to accommodate as best we can the planner’s specific objections to our first proposal which was rejected in November 2013. 

We have been advised that our planning re-application is likely to be included on the agenda for the Planning Committee meeting at Brentwood Town Hall at 7.30pm on 04th November. It would be great to have a decent turn out of club members to show their support for our re-application at this meeting. The public gallery is open for Brentwood residents who wish to attend. Please do come along to support us if you possibly can.

In order to lobby as much support for our re-application as possible, we are asking all BRFC members who live in the Brentwood Council area to write to their ward councillor ahead of the 4th November to state your support for the proposed scheme and ask for your councillor’s support for our application.  Can you also send a copy of letter or email of support to planning@brentwood.gov.uk for the attention of Kathryn Mathews / Case Officer  Please quote Application No. 14/00745/FUL in all correspondence to Brentwood Council
You can find the name and contact details of the Brentwood Councillors by following the links on attachment 1.

Key points for you to include in your letter or email are also attached as attachment 2. Please express your own views as to why these new facilities are essential for the future success of our club.

Thanks for your continued involvement and support for BRFC.

Yours sincerely,

Richard King





Paul Kehoe

Chairman





President

Brentwood Rugby Football Club


Brentwood Rugby Football Club

Attachment 1. Brentwood Ward Councillors Contact Details:

A full list of the current ward councillors is on the Brentwood Council website: see http://brentwood.moderngov.co.uk/mgMemberIndex.aspx?FN=WARD&VW=LIST&PIC=0
Your councillor’s contact details are also on the Brentwood Council website: see  http://brentwood.moderngov.co.uk/mgCommitteeMailingList.aspx?EM=1&ID=0
Attachment 2. Key points to include in your letter or email to your Brentwood Councillor:

· Resident in your ward and a (family) member of Brentwood Rugby Football Club.

· Concerns planning re-application for new changing and clubhouse facilities for our club at King George V Playing Fields. 

· Application is under review by the Brentwood Planning Department

· Application is due to be discussed at the Planning Committee meeting on 14th October 2014. 

· Current changing and clubhouse facilities are totally inadequate for the needs of our club. 

· Current facilities are embarrassing compared with facilities offered to members and guests at the many clubs we visit over the season. 

· Club is not able to provide secure changing facilities for our 400 mini and youth players in line with modern day child protection requirements.
· Running teams for girls and women is impossible with our current changing facilities.

· Brentwood Rugby Club is an asset to the town

· BRFC provides recreation and community building opportunities to over 700 families and individual members who regularly visit King Georges. 

· Tragedy if the club were forced to move out of Brentwood in order to be able to provide facilities that are suitable for its members’ current and future needs.

· Please give your active support to our re-application.

Kind Regards

Brentwood RFC Clubhouse Committee

Telephone; 01277 210267

Website; www.brentwoodrugbyclub.co.uk
Clubhouse & Grounds; King George’s Playing Fields, Ingrave Rd, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 5AE
Vat No; 246 0907 64

